

**MINUTES OF A MEETING OF WOLD NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL**  
**HELD IN THE COMMUNITY CENTRE ON MONDAY 26<sup>th</sup> FEBRUARY 2018**

**PRESENT:**

Councillor Lockwood (The Chairman), Councillor Dr Meeson, Councillor Botterill, Councillor Cullen, Councillor Robinson and Councillor Barnes.  
Councillor Paul Lisseter.  
Parishioners Ian & Janice Robinson.

Discussions with Councillor Paul Lisseter were about the 5.99% council tax raise, where the adult social care was a contributor as well as a council tax register error. We have asked Paul about adopting our lighting, the problems with the continued bad state of the roads and whether we can donate funds to the Church to pay for their grounds maintenance. He will get back to us, has asked that residents report potholes direct to the council, he will also contact us with a community police liaison officer we can ask to visit us, and ask whether we can fund our own 40 m.p.h. signpost.

**ITEM 1 – Apologies and Declarations of Interest.**

Councillor West made his apologies for non-attendance and Councillor Robinson declared a non-pecuniary interest through his membership of the Wold Newton Parochial Church.

**ITEM 2 – Minutes from the meeting held on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> January 2018.**

The minutes of the meeting held on 8<sup>th</sup> January 2018 had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting.

**ITEM 3 – Matters arising from the meeting held on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> January 2018.**

With regards to the green cutting, Guy is moving away from the village so we need to establish whether he is still interested in cutting the green.

**ITEM 4 - Correspondence.**

Parish/Town News – Invite Iain Dixon, Ch. Inspector Community Policing to a meeting to discuss speeding and invite parishioners when we know he is coming.

Notice of Alteration Feb 2018.

Letter regarding cluster meeting, we need to ask if the meeting will cover our 3 main issues, speeding, potholes/road conditions and street lighting.

Email from David Woodmansey regarding the funding available for home security, we will add to our website for residents information.

**ITEM 5 – Defibrillator update.**

To discuss at next meeting.

**ITEM 6 – Pond Level update.**

Mark chased up and Still Water Associates don't think they can trace such a small leak. In summer when level is low we could probe in to clay.

**ITEM 7 – Planning Application – Ref: 18/00222/TPO – Work to ptotected trees.**

It was agreed a letter will be sent to the resident to say we are pleased the work is being carried out.

**ITEM 8 – Accounts to pay.**

The forms for our ns&i account were signed and also standing order for the Clerk's salary.

**ITEM 9 – Any Other Business.**

The Chairman asked we chase the road conditions on Clickham corner and also the potholes at the crossroads for Fordon. Also, the footpath repair on Front Street.

**ITEM 10 – Date of the next meeting.**

The next meeting would be convened on Monday 9<sup>th</sup> April 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Community Centre.

The meeting closed at 8:15 p.m

Nicola Stephenson  
Parish Clerk  
19<sup>th</sup> February 2018

Chairman.....

Date.....